Lydd Airport Planning Application Submitted
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A planning application for a new passenger terminal and extended runway at a Lydd (London Ashford) Airport has been submitted. The plans seek to build capacity at the airport to 500,000 passengers a year and offer flights further afield than presently.

The BBC reports that more public consultation is planned now the applications are in the hands of Shepway District Council.

Overall, Lydd Airport is proposing to increase passenger numbers at Lydd Airport from 4500 per annum in 2003 to 2 million per annum in 2011, and to further increase number to 6 million per annum by 2021. This would make the airport comparable to Luton Airport today.

Incoming Boeing 737 passenger aircraft flights from France, Italy and Germany will pass over Folkestone (coming inland at Capel, following the A259 over Folkestone, Hythe and then along the Marsh before landing at Lydd) while those from Spain and Portugal will pass over Winchelsea and Rye. All incoming flight paths will then pass over Dymchurch and St Marys Bay before flying over the residential areas of Littlestone and Greatstone at less than 600 feet.

Liberal Democrat campaigner Peter Carroll has long been opposed to additional expansion at Lydd airport.

Peter says:

"The proposed expansion will devastate the Marsh environment. As well as the aircraft noise and pollution there will be many extra car journeys to and from the airport. Our road network simply won't cope. The quality of life of Marsh residents will be devastated."

========================================================

Keep the Marsh Special Alliance steps up campaign against Lydd Airport expansion

Mon 8th Jan 2007        Shepway Liberal Democrats

http://www.shepwaylibdems.org.uk/news/000543.html 
Protesters fighting airport expansion proposals at Lydd Airport in Kent have stepped up their campaign to stop the development.

London Ashford Airport (Lydd Airport), has submitted planning applications to Shepway District Council for a runway extension and a new passenger terminal. A six-week consultation programme is under way.

But campaigners from the Keep The Marsh Special Alliance have urged local residents to write letters of protest to the council and the government.

Supporters of the group, which was set up to fight the plans along with the Lydd Airport Action Group, spent Sunday delivering thousands of leaflets to householders across the area.

It asks residents to consider their "quality of life" if the proposals go ahead.

"There will be jet flights over this area every 20 to 30 minutes," it says. "There will be increased road congestion. If we don't stop it now, the expansion will go ahead and our lives will be blighted forever."

The proposals would see a 500,000 capacity passenger terminal building and a 637 space car park built, with the aim of creating a large regional airport, with a capacity of two million passengers a year.
